## SCLFsummaryap16 SAWYER COUNTY LAKES FORUM APRIL 25, 2016 Update

**The 2016 Sawyer county Lakes Forum Annual Meeting** will be on Saturday, June 11 from 9A.M to 11A,M. Coffee and registration begin at 8:30A.M. More details will come later.

**Request for dues now.** Although the lake association dues are usually paid at the time of the Annual Meeting, this year we are asking that you send dues now since our Balance on Hand which usually averages about \$500.00 right is below \$50.00. If you could also send a donation along with the dues that would be appreciated.

SCLF needs your help now in order to continue its mission to support all county lake associations and to help guide the county shoreland ordinances that help protect water quality and the beauty of our lakes and surrounding habitat.

The annual dues of \$20.00 may be sent to Treasurer, Paul Schwister, 10707N Tiger Cat Rd., Hayward, WI 54843.

**Election of Board Members.** There are 2 slots to be filled for a 2 year term. There are 4 board meetings a year and an annual meeting. If you would like to have a member of your association on the SCLF board contact either Al Ziegler mailto:alfredzietlow@gmail.com or Kevin Horrocks mailto:horrocks@centurytel.net to let them know.

**New WDNR Grant.** There is a new streamlined grant being proposed by the WDNR called the Wisconsin Healthy Lakes Implementation Plan. Relatively small scaled projects could be managed locally and would provide seed money for groups within a lake association to take on some small projects to improve shoreland conservation. Contact Pam Toshner, WDNR Lake Biologist, for more information. pamela.toshner@wisconsin.gov

Mary Ann Churchill 462-9140 <u>machu@centurytel.net</u>

Attachments Northwest Wisconsin 2016 conference & Namakagon River Clean up